Report of Renal SAC meeting, London, March 2008
The SAC (Specialist Advisory Committee) for Renal Medicine is part of the Joint Royal Colleges of Physicians Training Board (JRCPTB). They are a group of renal consultants who advise the government-run PMETB (shortly to become defunct) on matters relating to renal registrar training in the UK. Here is a summary of what was discussed at the SAC meeting this month, and how it may affect you. 
All trainees – IMPORTANT!
1. Please ensure that you are definitely enrolled with JRCPTB, otherwise you’ll be applying for a CESR (= ££££) rather than a CCT (=££) at the end of your training!

2. Current SpRs who wish to transfer to the new curriculum have until the end of 2008 to do so. 

3. Have you received a “PMETB Trainee Survey”? I haven’t, and neither has anyone else as far as I know. PMETB claims this to be a representative survey of all renal trainees. Please let your SpR Club rep (or me directly) know if you have not received this. 

4. If you’re a dual trainee, you can’t now get Renal and GIM CCTs awarded sequentially; they have to both be on the same date.

Flexible trainees
If you aren’t supernumerary, you need to be in an approved post (check with the deanery that yours is)

Academic SpRs

Generally, lab-based research time will not count towards a CCT, e.g. an ACF with 25% research time in one year will have only 9 months counted, not 12 months. However the new curriculum should allow a bit more flexibility in terms of completion date for those trainees that need it. 

If you’re doing on-calls while on research and you wish to count the on-call clinical component, this needs to be prospectively approved. 

Approval of OOPE (out of programme experience)

There is confusion here. If it’s a recognised post, e.g. lecturer, then apparently you (or the deanery) can apply directly to PMETB for approval. If not, e.g. period of overseas training, then you must ask the SAC first. If your OOPE is completely lab-based, nobody seems to be sure whether it’s meant to be approved or not… best check with your deanery. 
MMC recruitment 2008

Because they have been “promised” jobs, uncoupling of ST1/2 from higher training can’t really happen until 2010. National recruitment in renal medicine is being led by the Mersey deanery. LATs are still available to cover short-term slots.

Exit exam (“Knowledge-based assessment”)
This may not now happen by the original start date of Nov 08 due to funding issues, although question-setting is on track - a decision will be made later this year. This means that it will probably only be need to be taken by trainees starting nephrology in 2008. There is only planned to be one diet per year, causing concern about the potential limited number of attempts. The exam is being run by the company which runs the UK theory driving tests. The question-setting group are clear that the standard should be appropriate for 1st/2nd year renal trainees. 
General Medicine

The CCT in GIM will now be known as a “level 2 credential in Acute Medicine”. The level 3 is intended for those wanting to specialise in Acute Medicine, e.g. MAU consultants. Nobody could tell me if this new system applies to current SpRs who are currently training for a CCT in each.
-----

As always, things are in a state of constant flux, so the above is likely to change. We are extremely keen to put forward your questions/comments directly to the committee, so please contact us on s.h.moochhala@ncl.ac.uk or l_k_henderson@hotmail.com . 
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